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Chairman Stub called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.

Roll Call

Members Present
Lorraine Stub, Seated as Chairman Andra Lou Millerd, Bill Cink
Richard Bennett (alternate seated), Herbert Watson (alternate seated)
Members Absent
Susan Skene, Chairman, Amy Prescher, Pam Pethigal
Staff Liaison
Maureen Giusti
Audience of Citizens
None
Review and Action on Minutes – December 7, 2020
Commissioner Millerd moved to approve the minutes, seconded by Commissioner Bennett with correction of “painting the Belfry Tower at Berlin Free Library”. 
Motion Approved 
New Business

Public Hearings for Certificate of Appropriateness:
I. HDC 2020-06A request of Lee K. Hale, Heald’s Cabinetry and Millwork LLC, for William E. Quirk and
Susan Quirk for property at 724 Worthington Ridge for reconsideration for replacement of open front porch ceiling with synthetic board instead of pine as approved. 
Mr. Lee Hale is representing the homeowners for the COA . The homeowners would like to use the synthetic board which is more user friendly. The synthetic board is actually the same in appearance as the wood. The wood needs to be painted and maintained. 
The Commission would like to see the porch ceiling be replaced in wood. Mr. Hale stated that he is willing to do the replacement with label B which is wood material and like for like.  Although he would like to use synthetic material because easy maintenance he understands the Commissions concern for original materials.
Deliberation of Public Hearings
I. HDC 2020-06A request of Lee K. Hale, Heald’s Cabinetry and Millwork LLC, for William E. Quirk and Susan Quirk for property at 724 Worthington Ridge for reconsideration for replacement of open front porch ceiling with synthetic board instead of pine as approved.
Commissioner Bennett moved to approve the COA to replace open front porch ceiling with like for like wood, one by four as presented in label B on the application, seconded by Commissioner Millerd, passed unanimously at 724 Worthington Ridge. 
Other Business and Commission Communications
The Commission members would like to switch some of the member statuses from members to alternates and vice versa. 
Chairman Stub reported The Berlin Free Library Belfry Tower looks beautiful. 

Adjournment 
Commissioner Bennett moved to adjourn the meeting at 7:53 pm and seconded by Commissioner 
Millerd passed unanimously.
Respectfully Submitted,   

Marlo Matassa, Recording Secretary 
